
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 30, 2015 

 

Director Abigail Ross Hopper, Esq. 

Bureau of Ocean Energy Management  

1849 C Street NW 

Washington, DC 20240 

Dear Director Hopper:  

We write to express our strong opposition to the inclusion of the Mid and South Atlantic 

planning areas in the recently-released Draft 2017-2022 Five-Year Outer Continental Shelf 

(OCS) Oil and Gas Leasing Program. We urge you to protect the natural resources of the region 

by removing the Atlantic coast from the 2017-2022 Five Year Oil and Gas Leasing Program and, 

instead, commit more fully to the development of clean renewable energy.  

Almost five years have passed since the Deepwater Horizon drilling rig exploded in the Gulf of 

Mexico, killing eleven people and gushing more than 200 million gallons of oil into the ocean 

for 87 straight days, yet very little has been done to make offshore drilling safer since then. 

Instead of passing laws or implementing regulations ensuring that another oil spill disaster does 

not happen, the administration has decided to double-down on this dangerous and risky practice 

by expanding drilling to the Mid and South Atlantic. As representatives of the states in those 

planning areas, and others that would see the effects of oil exploration and development, we are 

writing to tell you that we oppose expanding offshore drilling to the East Coast.  

Our coastal communities, including the culturally-rich fishing and tourist attractions of Cape 

Cod, the Jersey Shore, Virginia Beach, the Outer Banks, Myrtle Beach, Charleston and Savannah 

to name just a few, would be both economically and environmentally devastated by any oil spill 

occurring off the East Coast of the United States.  From Maine to Florida, the Atlantic coast 

supports fishing, tourism, and recreation in the form of nearly 1.4 million jobs and over $95 

billion in GDP. 

 

 



Rather than continuing down the road of polluting and finite energy sources like oil and gas, we 

should be more fully committing to the development of clean energy.  Clean energy is also a true 

job creator. Additionally, while oil and gas resources are finite, many alternatives are limitless 

and will never run out. When oil and gas runs out, so do the jobs. Renewables, on the other hand, 

can keep generating power and jobs well into the future.  

Instead of putting our states’ natural resources at risk by opening our treasured coastlines to the 

risky business of oil and gas drilling, we should be cultivating clean, job-creating energy.  We, 

therefore, urge you to remove the Atlantic coast from the 2017-2022 Five Year Oil and Gas 

Leasing Program. We further urge you to commit more fully to developing clean alternative 

energy so we can all have cleaner air, cleaner water, and a healthier environment in which to 

live.  

Respectfully, 

 

Representative Pricey Harrison 

 

Representative Diana Urban CT 

Representative James Albis CT 

Representative Mary Mushinsky CT 

Representative Matthew Lesser CT 

Representative John Kowalko DE 

Representative Joseph Geller FL 

Representative Denise Provost MA 

Representative Frank Smizik MA 

Delegate Dan Morhaim MD 

Former Delegate James Hubbard MD 

Delegate Karen Lewis Young MD 

Representative Ben Chipman ME 

Representative Brian Hubbell ME 

Senator Christopher Johnson ME 

Representative Chuck Kruger ME 

Senator Dave Miramant ME 

Representative Denise Harlow ME 

Representative Joan Welsh ME 

Representative Mick Devin ME 

Representative Robert Alley ME 

Representative Ryan Tipping-Spitz ME 

Senator Angela Bryant  NC 



Representative Becky Carney NC 

Representative Bobbie Richardson NC 

Representative Brad Salmon NC 

Representative Brian Turner NC 

Representative Cecil Brockman NC 

Representative Charles Graham NC 

Representative Darren Jackson NC 

Representative Duane Hall NC 

Representative Ed Hanes NC 

Representative Elmer Floyd NC 

Senator Erica Smith-Ingram  NC 

Representative Evelyn Terry NC 

Representative Gale Adcock NC 

Representative Garland Pierce  NC 

Representative George Graham NC 

Senator Gladys Robinson NC 

Representative Graig Meyer NC 

Representative Grier Martin  NC 

Representative Howard Hunter III NC 

Representative 

Jean Farmer-

Butterfield NC 

Senator Jeff Jackson NC 

Representative Joe Sam Queen NC 

Representative John Ager NC 

Representative Kelly Alexander  NC 

Representative Larry Bell NC 

Representative Larry Hall  NC 

Representative Marvin Lucas NC 

Representative Michael Wray NC 

Representative Mickey Michaux NC 

Senator Mike Woodard NC 

Senator Paul Lowe NC 

Representative Paul Luebke NC 

Representative Pricey Harrison NC 

Representative Ralph Johnson NC 

Representative Rick Glazier NC 

Representative Robert Reives NC 

Representative Rodney Moore NC 

Representative Rosa Gill  NC 

Representative Shelly Willingham NC 

Representative Susan Fisher  NC 



Representative Susi Hamilton  NC 

Senator Terry Van Duyn  NC 

Representative Tricia Cotham NC 

Representative Verla Insko  NC 

Representative Yvonne Holley NC 

Representative Cynthia Chase NH 

Representative Judith Spang NH 

Representative Renny Cushing NH 

Assemblymember Barbara Lifton NY 

Senator Liz Krueger NY 

Assemblymember Michelle Schimel NY 

Representative Aaron Regunberg RI 

Representative Arthur Handy RI 

Senator A. Donald McEachin VA 

Delegate Alfonso Lopez VA 

Senator David Marsden VA 

Delegate Kaye Kory VA 

Senator 

Mary-Margaret 

Whipple VA 

Delegate Patrick Hope VA 

Senator Toddy Puller VA 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


